Notice of Variances and Waivers

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
St. Johns River Water Management District
The St. Johns River Water Management District hereby gives notice: that on November 26, 2024, it issued a Final Order granting the Petitioner Pigeon Creek Mitigation Bank, LLC a variance from the provisions of paragraph 62-342.700(11)(b), F.A.C., governing financial assurance for mitigation banks. The Petition was received on May 13, 2024 and assigned F.O.R. No. 2024-12. Notice of receipt of the Petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register on May 21, 2024, and one request for a copy of the Petition was received, but no other public comment was received. Petitioner demonstrated it would suffer substantial economic hardship if the variance was not granted and demonstrated the variance serves the purposes of the underlying statute.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Keirsey J. Carns, St. Johns River Water Management District, 4049 Reid Street, Palatka, Florida 32177, telephone (386)329-4559, or e-mail kcarns@sjrwmd.com.
